
 
  
  

Golf Committee 
  September 8th, 2020 05:30 PM Eastern Time (US and Canada) 

Link: Join Zoom Meeting 
https://zoom.us/j/99926511583?pwd=RFNPR0NlOVgxejJJRnNJbU5FTmRYdz09 

Meeting ID: 999 2651 1583 
Passcode: 246693 

MINUTES; Approved 
 
Roll Call: GEOFFREY CONVERSE Present (5:50pm) 

JOHN COOKSON  Present 
RON MATROS  Absent   
KEITH HOCHSTEIN  Present 
SUSANNE CONLEY     Present 
KEN MOREY   Present 

 
 ALSO PRESENT: BRUCE MINTYRE, CHRIS WHITE 
 

Chair Hochstein reads statement in accordance with MGL Ch. 30.A.S.20 regarding public taping at 
meetings- No one responds as taping the meeting. Chair Hochstein also reads the executive order on 

remote participation via zoom and that the meeting is being recorded and will air on channel 18 
after the meeting concludes 

  
Public Comments - NONE 
 
 
Motion duly made by John Cookson to approve the minutes of the August 8thth 2020 seconded by 
Susanne Conley VOTE: All in favor   
 
Director of Golf Report – Bruce McIntyre 
 
-First some old business from this spring, we recently held the early sign up raffle contest for a free annual 
pass, range pass and a gift card. Congratulations to those who won. 

The winners are as follows; Laurie Elgart- Annual Pass Winner 
          Kevin Feloney – Range Pass 
          Horace Thayer – Gift card 
-The golf courses have been very busy this summer and we are disinfecting about 8000 carts a month and we 
are running out of carts sometimes by 11am due to covid regulations. We have staff on to turn carts over as 
they come in and they have been doing a fantastic job. Last week I attended the Town Council meeting where 
the CPC funding for the remaining debt at Hyannis Golf Course was voted on and approved. CPC will be 
taking over starting this year FY 21 and will cover the remaining debt of $289K for the next five years. 
 
 

 

The Town of Barnstable 
Office of Community Services 

367 Main Street, Hyannis, MA 02601 
Madeline Noonan, Director 

Office: 508-862-4956 
Fax: 508-862-4782 

 
Barnstable Golf (Olde Barnstable Fairgrounds and Hyannis Golf Course) Marine & Environmental Affairs: 508-790-6272 
     508-362-2606   Senior Services:    508-862-4750 
Hyannis Youth & Community Center:   508-790-6345   Veteran’s Service:    508-778-8740 
Recreation:    508-790-6345 Youth Services :      508-790-6345



Director of Golf Report continued- Bruce 
 
-The Hyannis Quota league is going strong this year with a total or $21k in prize money being awarded so far.  
The OBF Men’s Club Championship has finished and Joe Hunt won both the Hyannis and OBF club 
championships, congratulations. From OBF, Annual Pass Holder Tim Ball Jr. qualified for the Massachusetts 
Mid-Amateur Championship, congratulations from Barnstable Golf. This Thursday is the last day to sign up for 
the Senior Club Championship held at both course for all divisions. 
-In the first two months of FY21 we are up a total or $196 with Hyannis up 43% and OBF up 19%. 
Geoff asked about the ability of high school teams to use the driving range and course as in years past. Bruce 
asked him to get in touch with Jesse as space is very limited this year due to covid.  
Ken asked about the revenue increase and if we will be able to get the equipment need for next year, Bruce 
explained we will be working on CIPs for FY 22.  
Susanne asked about the crystals for the pin flags to help with distance. Chirs explained it is not a priority for 
this year. 
 
Director of Golf Maintenance Report – Chris White 
 
-Currently we are reseeding bad spots on the golf courses. OBF collars and greens are starting to come back 
that we started to seed a couple of weeks ago. We are working hard to get the course back after a very hot 
summer with no rain. John Cookson asked about the crabgrass that is showing. Chris explained that we 
cannot spray for it due to the green initiative. 
 
2021 Rates and Fees Discussion – Bruce 
 
-Bruce proposes no changes going into next year. Keith, Ken and Susanne all agree. 
Susanne asked about the CIP projects for FY 22, topic discussed. 
 
 
 
 
MOTION TO ADJOURN duly made BY Geoff Converse SECONDED   Ken Morey   
Adjourn        6:33 PM  
Respectfully submitted 
Wayne R. Malcolm 
   

Public files are available for viewing during normal business hours   
** Further detail may be obtained by viewing the video via Channel 18 on demand or at 

http://www.townofbarnstable.us/GolfCommittee **  
 

  
 

  
 


